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Jim Sanders Jason Schell Heath Schesser James C. Schräge Charles Scibetta 
City of Lake Oswego Student/Colorado State Univ. Student Santa Clarita Comm. College University at Buffalo 
Lake Oswego, OR Fort Collins, CO Manhattan, KS Santa Clarita, CA Buffalo, NY 

Scotland Yard, Inc. Leonard Smith Mark A. Smith Ronald E. Stahley Seth Stern 
Patrick "Paddy" Drimmie S. Illinois Univ.-Carbondale Lockheed Martin N. Whitehall Township Student/Michigan State Univ. 
Hunt Valley, MD Carbondale, IL Dallas, TX Coplay, PA Waterford, MI 

Barry Stewart Shane Stoughton Mark Sweeney James L. Swint Brad Thedens 
Mississippi State Univ. Student MICDS Fun Valley Sports Complex Student/Iowa State Univ. 
Mississippi State, MS State College, PA Ladue, MO Hutchinson, KS Ames, IA 

T.J. Thompson, Jr. Cindy S. Tonderum Chris Towers Dan Tread way Bill Tully 
City of Colleyville City of Scottsdale City of Thornton City of Alhambra City of Coral Springs 
Colleyville, TX Scottsdale, AZ Thornton, CO Alhambra, CA Deerfield Beach, FL 

Turf Diagnostics & Design Umtech USA, LLC George Van Keulen Marco Volterrani James E. Ward 
Sam Ferro Alex Greene Linn-Benton Comm. College University of Pisa Poplar Bluff Parks & Ree. 
Olathe, KS Clarksville, VA Albany, OR Pisa, Italy Poplar Bluff, MO 

Gary Welty Greg Witt Karen Zelinko 
Lee's Summit Parks & Ree. College of Lake County Athletic Field Services 
Lee's Summit, MO Grayslake, IL Oregon, OH 

MEMBERS ON THE 
MOVE 

Ron Hall, senior editor of 
Landscape Management, adds the 
title of editor-in-chief of Athletic 
Turf to his responsibilities. Ron 
can be reached at 440/243-8100. 

Matt Mattes, formerly with the 
Columbus Redstixx, is now with 
the Kansas City Royals. Matt 
did not have a current phone 
number at press time, but we 
hope to have one for him soon. 

Eric Holland, formerly Head 
Groundskeeper at the University 
of Virginia, has taken the posi-
tion of Head Groundskeeper for 
Georgia Tech. You can reach 
Eric at 404/894-0969. 

CONGRATULATIONS GUYS! 

If you, or anyone else you 
know, has changed positions 

recently, please let us know at 
Headquarters so we can help 

get the word out! 


